

Connecting people. Connecting communities.

CS Letter No. 1921

March 19, 2013

Mr. Lance Carnes lacarnes@gmail.com

Mr. Aaron Peskin aaron.peskin@earthlink.net

Reference: Project No. M544.1, Contract No. 149

Task No. 1-7 Community Outreach

Subject: March 26 meeting and tunnel boring machine retrieval at Pagoda Palace site

Dear Mr. Carnes and Mr. Peskin:

Thank you for contacting the SFMTA Board of Directors about the Central Subway Project and for inviting SFMTA representatives to participate in your upcoming meeting on March 26. Given that our construction plans are still in development, I think it will be more productive for everyone concerned to have further discussion on the issue once our plans are more complete. As such, we will schedule a community meeting once we have the construction plan specifics. We will also respond to the community's questions and concerns at that meeting. We will publicize the details of the meeting once the time and location are confirmed.

In the meantime, you may find information about the Pagoda Palace plan in the following publicly available documents:

- North Beach/Pagoda Palace FAQs
- Central Subway Memo on the North Beach Retrieval Shaft Site Relocation

Thank you again for contacting the SFMTA Board of Directors. We look forward to your continued participation as the Central Subway Project proceeds.

Sincerely

John O. Funghi

Central Subway Program Director

JF EH

Cc:

Supervisor David Chiu Chairman Tom Nolan

Edward D. Reiskin Roberta Boomer

CS File No. M544.1.5.3020.c

